

Boy Scouts of the Philippines

National Office

181 Natividad Almeda-Lopez St., Ermita, 1000 Manila PO Box 1378, Manila CPO, Philippines

E-mail: bsp@scouts.org.ph Website: www.scouts.org.ph

Tels. (632) 528 0555 * 527 8317 to 19 * Telefax: (632) 528 0577

12 November 2019

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM

No. 74

Series of 2019

TO

REGIONAL SCOUT DIRECTORS, COUNCIL SCOUT EXECUTIVES AND

OFFICERS-IN-CHARGE OF CLR, NELR, IR, STR, BR AND NCR

17TH NATIONAL SCOUT JAMBOREE AUGMENTATION OF JAMBOREE

SUBJECT: STAFF FROM THE LOCAL COUNCILS

 In connection with the conduct of the 17th National Scout Jamboree on 01-07 December 2019 at Camp Kainomayan, Botolan, Zambales, all Council Scout Executives and Officer-In-Charge are hereby tasked to be part of National Program Staff together with five (5) of your Local Council Program Specialists as the number of Jamboree Participants have significantly increased. You are hereby directed to report to the Camp Site on November 28, 2019 for proper briefings and instructions.

For further details, you may contact the Deputy Camp Director for Program PARDE Yasser F. Sarona through emails or mobile phone.

Yasser bsp@yahoo.com or yazsarona@gmail.com CP No. 09498838973

3. For immediate action and widest dissemination.

ROGELIO S. VILLA, JR.
Secretary General